
 

  

 

April 2021 

Hello Fellow Travelers, 
 

I sit here in my study looking at all of bulletins for the upcoming services that are to be held in our 
sanctuary this coming week, Holy Week. From Palm Sunday to Easter there will be five services 
all told. In doing these, I have been reviewing the scriptures. Maundy Thursday has my attention 
at the moment.  The service of communion, the Last Supper. There is space in this service for 
foot washing, reflecting on John 13.  
 

In the gospel according to John Jesus washes the feet of the disciples*. Even though it was the 
custom to wash your feet upon coming into a house, Jesus was not the one to wash any foot but 
his own. On this last night he washes everyoneôs feet with Peter being a bit disagreeable to the 
act of humility and kindness. The act of showing care and love.  
 

As you are reading this post-Easter, you know that we did not engage in this piece of scripture for 
this service. I have spoken with many people in the past about having a foot washing service and 
the overwhelming response is, ñNoò and I often wonder why. I presume that one of the reasons is 
embarrassment. Why are we so ashamed of our feet that we do not want anyone else to see 
them, much less touch them?  
 

My rambling thoughts come to this. Would you allow Jesus to wash your feet? Would you allow 
Jesus to see all of the callouses, hammer toes, corns, plantar warts, ugly toenails, and bunions?  
 

There are some of us that spend money to have pedicures. Many of us have standard 
appointments with podiatrists and with good healthcare reasons. The point is that we let 
professionals see our feet while at the same time not allowing our partners to touch our feet. 
Would you allow Jesus to attend to your feet?  
 

There is no tidy sum-up to this piece. Just a struggling with the scripture as we finish Lent and 
head into Easter. Jesus says, ñSo if I, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also 
ought to wash one anotherôs feet. For I have set you an example, that you also should do as I 
have done to you.ò V. 14-15.  Jesus knows all of ugly that happens on feet. Jesus knows all of 
the hurt and pain that we carry. We hold fast to the Matthew 25 passage of ñThe least of these ï 
you have done unto Meò. It is far easier than washing feet.  
 

So ï Would you let Jesus wash your feet? Callouses, hammer toes, corns, plantar warts, ugly 
toenails, and bunions and allé  
 

Discussé  
 
 

Peace to you along The Way, 

Pastor Patty   
 
 

*Fun Fact: The story of Jesus washing the disciplesô feet is found only in the gospel according to John. 
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April Birthdays 

  4 Joan Harwood 

  5 Anna Nordbeck 

  5 Maridee Cutler 

  6 Scott Neveu 

  9 Earl Schopp 

  12 Shirley Wolfe 

  12 Tim Johnson 

  13 Steve Davidson 

  14 Sheila Dinger 

  15 Barbara Brian 

  16 Amanda Case 

  18 Jean Bowers 

  22 Olivia Brian 

  27 Mary Wulke 

  30 Jaxon Brown 

  30 Cheryl Dundon 

 

 

 

April Anniversaries 

 23 David & Phyllis VanHammen 

 

Flowers 

If you would like to supply 
flowers, please sign up on 
the bulletin board. You 
may then bring in your 
own flowers or donate $30 
to the church flower fund 
for an arrangement from 
Victoriaôs Floral. 

April Volunteers Coffee   Nursery 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Head Usher: 

Money Count:  

 

What is BIG Sunday? 
 

BIG stands for Bring In Groceries; groceries brought in on 

BIG Sundays are donated to Benzie Area Christian 

Neighbors (BACN) to help provide a meal to those in need. 

BIG Sundays are the first Sunday of every month ð as are 

Holy Communion Sundays ð and are a great way for us to 

share the love and feast of communion and community.  

 

UCC Church of the Month 

Our UNA 
community of faith 
invites you to pray 
this month for the 
ongoing mission 
and ministries of 
the congregation  
at Charlevoix UCC. 

 

Nancy Reynolds 

Pat Forrester 

Pat Miller 

Doris Marshall 

Barbara 

Philip Lyman 

Earl & Pat Schopp 

 

Misha 

Greg Lowry 

Maddie 

Terry 

Andy W.  

Steve S. 

Esther VH 

 

Mary 

Dana 

Remember in Your Prayers 

Web Links 
 

Michigan Conference News: michucc.org 
 
Church Facebook Page: facebook.com/
BenzoniaCongregational 
 
Church YouTube Channel: 
youtube.com/channel/
UCAKbpmj8so4_ELgyLlwiHOw 
 

 

Cards and Notes 
 

ñThank you so much for the beautiful puzzle. I am looking forward to putting it 
together.ò ðAmy Schneider 
 

ñThank you for the star window puzzle. We had Sam send them to our sons. They 
spent many a Sunday morning counting the number of pieces of glass in the 
window. We also appreciate receiving the weekly emails and the Joyful Noise.ò  
ðShari & Forrest Hoppe 
 

ñThank you so much for the puzzle. Iôve always been inspired by that 
stained glass window and found it a peaceful time to put it together. 
Thank you for thinking of me during my time of grief, across the miles.ò 
ðMary Anne Civiok 

 

Check out all of our notes and cards on the bulletin board! 

http://michucc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/BenzoniaCongregational
https://www.facebook.com/BenzoniaCongregational
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAKbpmj8so4_ELgyLlwiHOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAKbpmj8so4_ELgyLlwiHOw


 

  

 

Council Reflections 
 
Covid 19 is now one year old and church life is slowly returning to a form of normalcy. This past 
year was challenging in many ways. We lost revenue because the building was closed for so 
long, but we were able to control expenses such as heating, cleaning supplies, housekeeping, 
etc. However, we incurred some new expenses in order to broadcast our services on Facebook 
and to hold meetings via Zoom. 
 
Through all of these challenges, I am so thankful that our congregation has been able to keep 
their financial obligations current. 
 
On a personal note, I would like to share my feelings about our church. In August of last year my 
wife, Pat, was diagnosed with lung cancer. This started the longest and most difficult time of our 
lives. I never knew that many prayers and love could carry one in times of trouble. The cards that 
Pat received (134) were a twofold God send. For the 28 days that Pat was in the hospital, I read 
the cards to her and many days, I donôt think she even heard me, but they carried me through 
several difficult days. I saved all the cards and when Pat got home she read all the cards and 
they definitely lifted her spirits. All these cards, phone calls, occasional meals, lots of cookies, but 
especially the prayers are what carried us through this time. 
 
I pray that we will soon get to a time when we all can feel comfortable coming back to Sunday 
service and sharing that cup of coffee and the fellowship we all miss. 
 
Peace 
Earl 

Library News 
 
Lots of Easter picture books are to be found in 
the library. Only one new book for adults ð 
adults of 8 to 80 ð is not an Easter story but one 
to enjoy at any time. It is The Boy, the Mole, the 
Fox and the Horse...a story of innocence, 
adventure, and lifeôs most important lessons ð 
told through words and pictures to warm the 
hearts of all ages, this little tale has been on best 
seller lists for weeks. 
 
The book review from the Philadelphia Inquirer 
has this to say about the story: ñA lonely boy 
ambles through the countryside on a spring day 
finding companionship: first meeting the mole, 
then the other animals of the title. As they walk, 
the new friends talk, wonder, share their hopes 
and fears and pose some big questions.ò 
 
The swirly black calligraphy and watercolor combine to make this book a wonderful work of art.  



 

  

 

BACN Focus 
 

For our BACN donations this 
month, we are focusing on 
laundry and cleaning products. 
Help us collect items for those in 
need. As always, any donations 
are welcome even if they donôt fit 
the theme! 

Call to Meeting: United Northern Association ð March 24, 2021 
 

The United Northern Association issues a Call to Meeting for Association Pastors and UNA 
Delegates for an Ecclesiastical Council for Liz Larrivee, Member in Discernment. 
 

The Ecclesiastical Council will be Sunday, April 18, 2021, via ZOOM, from 3:00 PM ï 5:00 PM. 
All attendees need to respond to Alice Pletz-Miller, Apletz1448@gmail.com, so that she may 
send you a copy of Lizôs Ordination Paper for you to read, prior to the Council. Please use the 
subject line ñEcclesiastical Councilò when emailing Alice. 
 

We need to have a 1/3 of UNA churches and delegates to attend to have a legal vote.  Please 
plan to attend!  Liz, the Executive Committee, and Church and Ministry committees appreciate 
your support for Liz as she moves toward Ordination.   
 

Helen S Crandall, 
UNA Moderator 

New crossword next 
month!  


